


Subject: LNMs, Charts, Chart Corrections, or Light Lists
Email Address: ahnorwood@comcast.net
Mail Sent from Web Server: 01/05/2015 03:30:40

Dear Sirs:
Is there a note in the LNM district 7 for the two newly created Jacksonville Florida downtown artificial reefs?
I sail in that area with a deep keel (8 ft), and would like to know if I'm at risk.
I believe the reefs were dumped into the river in December 2014.

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
2015-1161 – Inquiry Regarding LMNs, Charts, Chart Corrections, or Light Lists
Sent TIS-PF-NISWS@uscg.mil
On: Jan 08, 2015 11:38 AM
By: On Behalf TIS-PF-NISWS

Good morning,
Thank you for contacting the USCG Navigation Center.  We received information from United States Coast Guard
Sector Jacksonville.  Below is the name of the project and the box coordinates, which are permitted by the ACOE
Jacksonville.  Both projects are out of the navigational channel in the St. Johns River.  Expected completion is
October 2023.

George Holt Reef: 0.3 mile south of the Fuller Warren Bridge
Northwest Corner: 30.3083 Northeast Corner: 30.3083

-81.6674 -81.66688

Southwest Corner: 30.3078 Southeast Corner: 30.3078
-81.6674 -81.6668

Coastal Conservation Association Reef: 0.8 mile south of the Fuller Warren Bridge
Northwest Corner: 30.299806 Northeast Corner: 30.299806

-81.671811 -81.671181

Southwest Corner: 30.299278 Southeast Corner: 30.299278
-81.671811 -81.671181

For further information please contact the USACOE Jacksonville
http://www.saj.usace.army.mil/Home.aspx
or by phone:  904-232-2233
<http://www.saj.usace.army.mil/Home.aspx%20or%20by%20phone%20904-232-2233>

Please do not hesitate to contact us again with any further questions, comments, or concerns you may have
regarding this issue. We hope this addresses your inquiry. In our continuing efforts to provide high quality services
to our customers, please let us know if you found the provided answer helpful.

Sincerely,
Navigation Information Service
USCG Navigation Center
NAVCEN MS 7310
7323 Telegraph Road
Alexandria VA 20598 – 7310
Tel: 703-313-5900
http://www.navcen.uscg.gov


